
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – April 11, 2022 

 
  

Members Present:   Michele Cormier, Paul A. Jadis, John Turner 
Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont 
 

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Paul Jadis reviewed the Loud Canvas Media Web Services with John Turner, who was not pre-
sent at the last meeting.  John Turner moved, based on the information presented to look into 
Loud Canvas Media to host the town’s website and support.  Michele Cormier seconded.  All 
agreed. 
 
The town has been having difficulties sending emails to anyone with a Gmail account since 
Thursday, March 3rd.  Paul Jadis will be looking into this as well. 
 
Kevin Rousseau reviewed the repairs done to Nekal Lane as a result of damages caused by Chris 
McDowell.  The repairs have been completed and a bill will be sent to Chris. 
 
Michele Cormier reviewed the spring projects that needed to be scheduled, such as, grading, 
spring clean of roads, and basin cleaning.  Roadside mowing for mid-summer should be sched-
uled now to get on the mower’s schedule.  Road bans are still posted as of today. 
 
John Turner reaffirmed creating a letter to address the possibilities of only having one selectman 
in town to review the vouchers.  All agreed, and a new letter will be created. 
 
The town received a solar exemption application.  Michele Cormier moved to approve the appli-
cation; John Turner seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Michele Cormier reviewed the request of Marianne Borowski with the offer of placing a Porta-
Potty at the rail trail by the Municipal Building, as last year.  The board agreed this worked well 
and wish it to be continued. 
 

Approved 



The town has not received the Building Permit as requested of David Scally owner of 77 US 
Route 2.  Linda Dupont will send out a second request for a permit to be submitted to the town 
office. 
 
The board reviewed the sign ordinance in the Land Use Ordinance.  A letter will be sent to Mike 
Cote regarding the sign that has been placed on the North side of US Route 2. 
 
The town received three bids to mow the town properties this summer.  After review, the board 
decided on Daniel’s Landscaping LLC to receive the contract to mow for the next two years. 
Letters will be written to thank all who participated in the bidding process. 
 
Moving forward on the process of reconstructing Durand Road.  Michele Cormier and Paul Jadis 
met with Sharon Penney to discuss the placement of a turn around on the eastern end of Durand 
Road.  Sharon Penney asked that the board create an outline with bullet points for presentation to 
the Broadacre Trust trustees.  Paul Jadis will be creating the outline.  Michele Cormier reviewed 
her findings of Fed/State Grants available for this project with the board.  Michele has also start-
ed conversations with banks regarding loans and what is feasible for the town. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
       
_________________________  ________________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Chair   John Turner, Selectmen 
 

 
__________________________  _________________________________ 
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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